



     Minutes of a Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Monday 9th February 2015
In Warcop Methodist Reading Room
At 7.30 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Mrs A Daldry (vice-chair) J Heron, T Dent, G Deighton and C Harrison.
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk Mrs Strong and 2 members of public.
Apologies for Absence: Councillor Wass 
The parish council would like to welcome Mr Keetley who has expressed an interested in becoming a parish councillor when Councillor Dent retires.

1) Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 12th January 2015
These were read and signed as a correct record of the last meeting.  These were proposed by Councillor Harrison and seconded by Councillor Dent.
2) Matters Arising
Unfortunately the deadline for funding for the pinfold has passed the next funding date is 23rd February.  2 quotes are required and project costs breakdown and copies of the parish councils recent bank statements.

Please can the clerk purchase a new dog bin for Eden Bridge.

Councillor Deighton has had a look at the cemetery gate as the hinge at the bottom has broken off, he may be able to weld this back together.

eHeHer
3) Finance
The following were approved for payment:

100883
Mrs H Strong

£34.40
100884
Mr T Maughan
£200.00


It was agreed to increase the clerk’s salary by 7.5% as this had not been reviewed for last 3 years.  This was proposed by Councillor Daldry and seconded by Councillor Deighton.













4) Parish Action Plan
As Councillor Wass was unable to attended the meeting due to illness it was agreed to defer this until the next meeting.

5) Community Issues
a) Village Hall update - Building work is slightly running behind schedule hopefully work will finish in April before the official handover in May.  The committee have already 3 confirmed bookings after open day.
Unfortunately Sandford village hall has had its last regular user cancel their booking.  This leaves the committee with a dilemma to either close the hall and sell the land or to try and keep the hall open.  The committee are having a meeting shortly to decide and Councillor Daldry will feedback at the next meeting.

b) Road Safety A66

Due to the recent fatal crash on the A66 Councillor Wass has been in contact with the highways again.  They are currently wanting to put up CCTV on designated junctions and also try to reduce speed limit down to 50 mph.  The parish council will await the safety review report which is due out in February and go forward from there.

c) Community Issues

The clerk mentioned that nothing seems to have been done about the goal posts.  Mr Keetley mentioned the school had just recently purchased some and he would find out costs and get back to the parish council with costing and details.  The willow maze needs cutting back – Councillor Heron will speak to Councillor Wass about this as a “tidy the village day” was mentioned and this was something that could be done on this day.  A tree has fallen down in the children’s play area Mr Fell from the village will arrange for this to be cut down and taken away.

d) Grass cutting 

The clerk will ask Mr Forrester if he would like to continue for an extra year and if he declines then the clerk will put an advert in the Cumberland & Westmorland Herald asking for tenders for a fixed 3 year contract.
6) Report back from any meetings
Nothing to report.
7) Correspondence
Redemption of War Stock certificates – clerk will find in and send back.
8) Councillors Reports

Planning – A member of the public mentioned that the planning for the old village hall which are going to be houses have no disabled access which was specified on the original plans.  The parish council have not received any notification of any change and Councillor Heron/Wass will speak to the planners regarding this.
Village matters – Councillor Wass – See action plan.
Church/Footpaths – The new footpath for the village hall will be done in 2 phases which phase I will hopefully start next year.
Highways – Councillor Daldry has reported the pothole near beck side several times and nothing seems to have been done and Councillor Deighton mentioned that there was one in Bleatarn.  The clerk will speak to Mr Bob Down in highways to get this done.
9) Items for future agenda

10) Public Session
A member of the public asked if a summary of this meeting and any future meeting dates could be published in the way again.  The clerk will do this.
12) Date and Times of Next Meeting
Monday 27th April AGM 2015 @ 7pm in Warcop Methodist Reading Room
Followed by a full parish council meeting afterwards.
SIGNED………………………………..(Chairman)  DATED………………………………

To:
All Councillors:
Chairman Mr T Wass,  Mr G Deighton, Mr T Dent, Mr J Heron, Mr C Harrison,  Mrs Daldry Vice – chair, and District Councillor W Patterson for information.
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